April 30, 2012

The Honorable Senator Mark DeSaulnier, Chair

Senate Transportation & Housing Committee

State Capitol – Room 5035

Sacramento, CA  94248-0001

Dear Senator DeSaulnier:
I am writing to you to respectfully ask for your support of AB1047; a bill to cease federal NHTSA funding of motorcycle-only checkpoints.

The funding of such checkpoints has made the passage of AB1047 of paramount importance.  Across California, law enforcement agencies have been using these funds, not to establish generic checkpoints intended to stop all vehicles looking for impaired operators, or unsafe vehicles.  Rather, these checkpoints have been stationed adjacent to motorcycle events and stop only motorcycle riders while automobile drivers are waved on.  While law enforcement officials may defend the program as a safety measure, there is no substantive proof of its efficacy.  I bring the following points to your attention:
· Motorcycle-only checkpoints amount to profiling a group of citizens operating a legal mode of transportation

· If the state of California is truly concerned with safety, all vehicles should be pulled over at these checkpoints

· With limited resources, there are far better ways to spend California taxpayers’ funds than on motorcycle-only checkpoints.
I urge your “YES” vote on this important piece of legislation.

Respectfully,
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